Chairman Lehner and Honorable Members of the Education Committee, 


My name is Steve Weaver, I am a father of two children. I have been doing some research on SB121 along with reading over these National "Health" Standards. I am sorry but I do not feel that adopting into our legislation health standards is going to make a bit of difference when it comes to the health of our children. Not to mention these bills lead into a slippery slope of who is recognized as a "health official" so if I educate my child at home on health related topics, I am some how not a reliable source? I will say how we practice health in our house hold is not by the over use of drugs and other substances. It could honestly be viewed as an "alternative" way to some and not valued as important. I just do not like these points and principles of the National Health Standard and I feel the practices we have now that are put into place are enough. However, if real whole food nutrition was taught, if we stopped using poison on our food sources, and if we cut out the hidden sugar, you might see a HUGE reduction in this sick epidemic of children. I believe we need to get to the root cause in order to better educate and unfortunately this bill doesnt do that. Therefore I oppose SB 121 
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